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UNAPPROVED

CITY OF BLAINE

ANOKA COUNTY, MINNESOTA

WORKSHOP

CITY COUNCIL MEETING NO. 14-11
Thursday, February 20, 2014
6:30 P.M.
Cloverleaf Farm Room

10801 Town Square Drive

CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Ryan at 6:30 p.m.  
PRESENT:  Councilmembers Bourke (arrived at 6:36 p.m.), Clark (arrived at 6:34 p.m.), Herbst, Kolb, Swanson, and Mayor Ryan.
ABSENT:  Councilmember Hovland.
Quorum Present.

ALSO PRESENT:  Clark Arneson, City Manager; Thomas Sweeney, City Attorney; Bryan Schafer, Planning Director; Bob Therres, Public Services Manager; Jean Keely, City Engineer; Chris Olson, Police Chief/Safety Services Manager; Roark Haver, Communications Technician; Jason Sundeen, Senior Engineering Technician; and Jane Cross, City Clerk.  
Funding Source for Construction of Parking Shoulders on Baltimore Street South of 93rd Lane

Public Services Manager Therres gave an overview of the Baltimore Street’s reconstruction that was completed in 2013.  He stated if parking is allowed, an eight foot wide paved shoulder would be needed and a funding source for approximately $15,000 must be identified to pay for a paved shoulder and ditch reconstruction.  He stated two funding options are the Pavement Management Program (PMP) or assessment to the adjacent property owner.  He stated the staff suggests a special assessment to the benefitting property owner for the work.  He noted that if PMP funds are used, the Council will need to remove a portion of a street from the 2014 PMP.
Councilmember Clark arrived at 6:34 p.m.

Mayor Ryan agrees with the staff’s suggestion for a special assessment to the benefitting property owner.

Councilmember Bourke arrived at 6:36 p.m.
Councilmember Herbst stated the City did the road wrong, parking should be grandfathered and he is not in support of a special assessment.  
Mayor Ryan stated one business is benefitting with the addition of 10 parking spaces.  He stated the taxpayers would pay instead of the benefitting property owner.
Councilmember Swanson asked if both sides of the street be assessed.  Public Services Manager Therres replied this is parking for a commercial business only and not the industrial business.
Councilmember Bourke stated there was parking prior to the reconstruction and the parking should be restored.  

Councilmember Kolb stated safety of the road is priority and grandfathering is not enough of a reason to redo the road with parking. 

Councilmember Bourke asked if the property owners were assessed for the reconstruction yet.  Public Services Manager Therres replied the assessments have not been made yet.

Councilmember Bourke stated the businesses did not have a say on the road.  Mayor Ryan replied a public hearing was held.  

Public Services Manager Therres stated the road had drainage issues which was the primary reason for the reconstruction.  
Councilmember Kolb asked if the parking lot can be reconfigured.   Planning and Community Development Director Schafer replied the site constraint is the gas station’s canopy.  He noted if the canopy is removed, it would add four additional parking spaces.  He also noted that the house to the south is zoned commercial. He noted that the house could be purchased to expand the parking lot.  

Councilmember Swanson asked about the PMP 2014 budget and what would be removed to pay for this project.  City Engineer Keely replied staff suggested removing either Fillmore Street or Flanders Court from the 2014 PMP budget.
Mayor Ryan asked if the benefitting property owner was asked to pay for the project.  
Councilmember Bourke suggested pushing the project to 2015.  

Planning and Community Development Director Schafer commented the restaurant has fewer seats due to a remodel.  

City Engineer Keely stated a previous Council Resolution states that all industrial parks have no parking on the streets.  

Councilmember Clark asked if Letterman’s, Old Piper, and gas station fit within an industrial park.  City Engineer Keely replied everything on the east side of the street is industrial and the west side is commercial.  

Council discussion on the bus company’s parking issue.

Councilmember Bourke suggested parking on one side of the street and locating the drainage on the other side.  

Chief Olson commented that parking on both sides of the street is a safety issue.  
Council discussion on the house to the south and the size of the lot. 

City Manager Arneson asked the Council for direction on the 2014 Pavement Management Program.

Public Services Manager Therres stated staff direction is for parking on the west side of Baltimore Street south of 93rd; develop a timeline for the design change, and no change to the 2014 PMP.

OTHER BUSINESS

Councilmember Clark suggested installing curb cuts at the south end of the new parking lot at the beach to allow parking on the grass on those days that overflow parking is needed.  Council discussion on parking on the grass and possibly the need for a gate.  
Councilmember Herbst commented on area seven and the need for a larger water element.  Public Services Manager Therres replied a Workshop discussion is scheduled for March 6, 2014.  

Councilmember Kolb commented the City’s anniversary celebration is a community project and needs representatives to serve on the committee.  She asked the Council to look for volunteer names from the Chamber, North Metro, Blazin 4th, etc.  She asked if Sherry or Rebecca could help with the committee.
The Workshop adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 








Tom Ryan, Mayor 
ATTEST:

Jane M. Cross, CMC, City Clerk 
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